
GHBPA EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

February 7, 2022 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm 

I. President – Melissa Madrigal called the meeting to order.  

Erica Richards motioned to dispense of the reading of the minutes. Nate Hedden seconded the 

motion. The motion was approved. 

Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

• Took 5 kids to Virginia Tech honor band. Successful event 

• VBODA Concert Assessments – Wind Ensemble March 23 at 8:00 at Lafayette HS; 

Concert band and symphonic band March 24 at 7:00 pm at Lafayette HS. The 

concert PRE-assessment is still scheduled for March 1. Need chaperones for this 

event 

• District band moved to first week of May in order for more schools to participate 

• District band is May 5-7.  

• March 21 Wind Ensemble performs with CNU at the Ferguson Center at 7:30pm. 

Need chaperones for this event. 

• March 25 – Air Force Jazz Band will be at GHS doing a workshop for students 

• March 29 and March 31 - Musical Pit rehearsals 2:30-4:00 in band room 

• April 21-23 All VA band at CNU. We need to offer equipment support for this event. 

Will need to arrange for trailers to be at event. 

• April 26 –VBODA Jazz Assessment at Tabb HS 

• May 19 – Jazz Spring Concert at GHS 

• May 22 – Concert Band, Symphonic Band, and Wind Ensemble Spring Concert 

• Waiting approval of a spring trip to Orlando, FL. School board will make decision on 

March 1. The trip would be May 26-29. Students first deposit will be required by 

February 24 by check only and refundable (not deposited) if school board 

disapproves. 

 

II. President’s Committee 

 A. Guard – Angie Brown/Carrie Ann Wilhelm – No report 

 B. Historian – Larry Madrigal – No report 

 C. Tri-M – Jason Loe/Shane Moore – No report  

 

III. 1st Vice President – Tina Cuthrell 52.5 volunteer hours for December. 20.3 hours for January 

 A. Pit – Jeremy Brown/Nathan Hedden – No report 

 B. Hospitality – Michelle Ross – No report 



 C. Uniforms – Shirley Emerson/Becky Guynn – No report 

 D. Chaperones – Rob Cuthrell/Sherri Hawkins – will work on securing chaperones and  

volunteers for Assessment, concert at CNU, etc. 

 E. Band Camp – Kyle Boyd – Band camp was awesome 

 F. Feed the Band – Marta French – No report 

 G. Decorations – Melissa Schantz – No report 

 H. Student Volunteer Hours – Valerie Leppa – No report 

 

IV. 2nd Vice President – Erica Richards – working on setting up fundraiser at Bubba’s Shrimp 

 A. Concessions – VACANT – No report 

 B. Spirit Wear – Melissa Schantz – No report 

 C. TAG Day – Jenn Mendoza – No report 

 

V. Secretary – Heidi Gryzen  

 A. Webmaster – Benjamin Scott – No report 

 B. Data Entry – Benjamin Scott – No report 

 C. Remembrance – Patti Cubstead – working on spring awards 

 D. Publicity – Dawn Bailey – will post district band kids/list/photo 

 

VI. Treasurer – Sue Fredenburg –  

deposited $1,672.80 that was received in honor of Katie Snyir. It is still undecided what 

this money will be used for. A few kids still have not paid all of their band fees. 

Deposited a check from the Kroger rewards system for $383.51.  There is an extension 

for filing taxes; due May 15. Need books audited from last year. Kyle Boyd and Erica 

Richards volunteered to meet with Sue before the end of February.  

 

VII. Meeting adjourned at 7:47. Next meeting is March 7 at 7:00 pm 

 

TASKS – 

Get picture of All District Band kids on March 1 (?) for Dawn Bailey to put on social media 

Kyle and Erica helping Sue audit books 

Chaperones for upcoming events 


